
Lutheran Church 
S T.  ANDREWõS 

November 2018 

ALL SAINTSô DAY 

Thursday, November 1  

at 5:30 p.m. 

Please join us Thursday, November 1 
at 5:30 p.m. for a short, beautiful service AT 
ST. ANDREW'S CEMETERY on St. Andrews 
Road. Many of you may not ever have been 
to this holy ground. Come and worship 
surrounded by the memory of those 
witnesses from this community who have 
gone before us. We recognize that in the 
eyes of God, we are seen as "saintly," as 
God looks at us through the pure eyes of 
grace. Therefore, we can worship around 
the graves and see in them hope and 
salvation.  

The cemetery is located at 407 St. Andrews 
Road, just past Redeemer Lutheran Church 
and across the street from the Clusters of 
Whitehall.   

 

ALL SAINTSô SUNDAY 
November 4  

8:30 a.m. and 11:00 a.m.  

A special call to and remembrance of all the 
saints, including those from this community 
who have died this year. 
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Sarah Luther 11/8 
Sunshine Ratliff 11/8 
Olivia Tener 11/8 
Thomas Daly 11/10 
Drake Riley 11/12 
Jolene Stalzer 11/12 
Cathy Jordan 11/21 
Jean Lail 11/24 
Treasa Thompson 11/25 
Paul Gagliano 11/25 

Jenny Land 11/2 
Mark Scott 11/2 
Cindy Tener 11/2 
Mary Donna Mellon 11/3 
Virginia Franklin 11/5 
Nicholas Peter 11/5 
Jackie Lucas 11/6 
David Bare 11/7 
David Slice 11/7 
Sarah Holland 11/8 

Nicholas Shumate 11/25 
Taylor Daly 11/26 
Calvin Hastie 11/26 
Ally Montgomery 11/26 
Buddy Lewis 11/27 
Lessia Lynch 11/27 
Keith Marsh 11/29 
Tracy Folk 11/30 
Kim Lentz 11/30 
Matt Venturella 11/30 

A Word from Pastor Trump 

In memory of Marjorie Fulmer, given by Albert and Sharon Shealy. 

THANK YOU for all your gifts thus far through the year. We are behind spend-
ing by about $12,000 and behind budgeted expenses by $27,000. What do 
these figures MEAN? First, our giving is behind but not as much as last year, and 
we made up that difference soé we CAN make it up with end of the year giving.  
Please help. If you have not done what you planned on doing this year, and noth-
ing has changed in your financial situation try to do as you hoped. Second, it 
means your church is being careful with itsô spending. Together, letôs finish 
strong!! 
 
STEWARDSHIP (next year) 
Thank you to all who returned their 2019 commitment cards. However many did 
not. Why? There is a spot on the card for any response. By returning the card you 
are at least taking the time to consider your response to the church. Yes, those who do pledge are more likely 
to give faithfully.   
 
Those who give ELECTRONICALLY, through monthly debits, are greatly appreciated. In this day of erratic 
church attendance due to so many other demands and opportunities, this form of giving is becoming absolute-
ly critical to the church.   
 



Friends & Relatives 
Z Corbett Anderson, nephew of Amy Vickers and 
grandchild of Mike and Susan Beeler 

Z Tony Ayoub, brother of Mandy Glowacki 

Z Petra Blackwell, daughter of Steve and  
       Pat Blackwell  
Z Maria Casey, mom of Joe Casey 

Z Stephen Finger, friend of Jan Bass 

Z Sandra Ouzts, sister of Debra Ouzts 

Z Deborah Bumgarner, mother of Alyson Shirer 

Z Joe Fricker, father of Melissa Ray 

Z Keith Ray, brother of Hank Ray 

Z Sally Thompson, sister-in-law of Patsy South 

Z Jamie Sanders, daughter of Shirley Sanders 

Z Janette Gardner, aunt of Vickie Barfield 

Z Phil Johnson, cousin of Vickie Barfield 

Z Paulene Pierce, mother of Kimberly Von Schweinitz 

Z Betsy Friedrich, served on staff 2010-2011 

Z Allen Watson, brother of Chris Watson 

Z Mark Bogard, cousin of Theresa Henry 

Z Ernie Davis, friend of Lee Bowling 

Members in Extended Care 
Z James Baldwin, Lowman Home 

Z Margie Shealy, Lowman Home   

Z Adrian Trexler, The Brian Center 

Z Marian Reeves, Generations in Chapin, S.C. 

Members with health concerns 
Z Rachel Potts, undergoing cancer treatments 

Z Martha Ferguson, NHC 

 

Homebound 
Z Sarah Cook 

Z Lois Fulmer 

Z Pete Cox 

 

 

 

 

 

Our Deepest Sympathy 
Our prayers are with Edna Wheeler upon the death of 

her sister, Frieda Todd, who passed away on October 16. 

Our prayers are with Loretta Eubanks upon the death of 

her brother, Walter Metze, who passed away on October 

16. 
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We Pray For... 

Broad River Correctional has now given a date for our fall retreat. It will be November 8 through November 

11. So, let me ask your support again. 

Many of you have been faithful in the past and I know you will respond again. Unfortunately, some of the 

cookies you baked back in the spring had to be shared with other facilities in the area. 

As usual the request for cookies are for ones that will travel well, packed in see-through plastic bags. They will 

be due on Wednesday, November 7 by 12:00 p.m. in the church office. Again, let me urge you to beware of the 

cookie monster that lurks in the area! 

The second request is for people to pray. Sign-up sheets are available on the narthex table. The response for 

prayers has been very poor from St. Andrewôs. You certainly are not asked to pray for an hour. In the time pe-

riod of an hour you could pray for our safety, for those who give the talks, for the inmates that attend, that the 

spirit will be with us. (Just a few sentences).  

Another way to help is food preparation at St. Maryôs Episcopal Church in Irmo. Please call me at 356-4687 

for details. This will be the last retreat for me. I ask for your support.  

Kairos Scheduled!!  ð by Charles Dawkins 
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All Booked Up 
Date: Friday, November 16 at 7:00 p.m. 

All Booked Up is a book club for all ladies of St. Andrewôs to attend. If you are 
interested in being a part of this group or would like more information, please 
contact Jenny Land at (803) 741-4641. 

 

YOUTH, MARK YOUR CALENDARS! 
November 2-4 

Faith Alive retreat at Lutheridge for 7th-9th graders. 

 

November 3-4 

Lake lock-in at Mariôs house for 10th-12th graders. 

 

Sunday, November 11 

Bowling and lunch after church. 

 

Saturday, November 17 

Home Works day of service 

 

Sunday, November 18 

Confirmation during Sunday School 

Backpack Update 
Many thanks to everyone for helping us provide food for 45 students this school year 
through the Backpack Ministry. We also pack for an additional 20 students through a 
grant E.E. Taylor Elementary receives, which means we pack for 65 students each week. 
What a difference we can make for hungry children in our community through this 
ministry! 

Our next packing day will be Sunday, November 4. Please plan to stop by the packing 
tables in the narthex or the parlor and help pack for the month of November but in light 
of the reverence of the All Saintsô Sunday worship service, we ask that you PLEASE do not 
pack until the worship service has ended. As always, many hands make for light work! 

 

 

We are calling all Little Lutherans (babies through 2nd graders and their families) and Luther League kids 

(3rd through 6th graders) for a service and outreach opportunity on November 18 after the 11 a.m. service. We 

want our children to find the joy in serving others so we will be making Thanksgiving crafts to give, filling bags 

of joy with items for the residents and a Bible verse, and visiting the residents of The Heritage at Lowman, a 

Lutheran retirement community in Chapin. Lunch will be provided by the Childrenôs Ministry team in the 

fellowship hall after church. We will caravan to Heritage at Lowman to visit the residents. For any questions, 

please call/email/text  Joe Casey at 804-556-8263 or josephwilliamcasey@gmail.com  

Little Lutherans/Luther League Service Project  


